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Issue 4423, April 2016 
 

Next club meeting: April 25th, 2016, 7:00 pm, Buffalo West Restaurant, 7101 Camp Bowie 
Blvd  

 
Presidents Corner: by James Meadows  
 
April Showers, bring May flowers, and Warbirds.  
Bandits Six O’clock High Captain! “Warbirds Over 
Benbrook” is in a few short weeks and one of my 
favorite events. Those of you that have attended can 
understand my excitement.  If you have never seen this 
event, then please make plans to attend or better yet, 
plan to fly.  I know several members have received a new 
warbird or two! 

Ever been out to the field and seen an aircraft cutting 
thru the Wild blue sky, like a ballerina at the Bass 
Performance Hall!  Looping and rolling with grace and 
seemingly following an imaginary rail, straight as an 
arrow.  Welcome to Senior Pattern flying. There are 
several classes so that flyers of any skill level can 
compete and have fun.  Each maneuver is performed 
directly in front of the judges, and then the model is 
turned around and flown back in front of the judges for 
the next maneuver.  The emphasis is on fun for all 

competitors while learning to fly pattern and set up the 
airplane.  This event is becoming so popular that well-
built ARFs are now available.  If you want to hone your 
flying skills you should check out this event at 
Thunderbird Field, Apr 25 2016. Go to our web site for 
more information.  

As I sit here and watch the rain fall and knowing that 
the grass will grow, I can’t help but think about our 
flying field.  We are truly blessed, to have such a facility, 
and even more blessed, to have a field crew with a great 
deal of dedication and devotion to take care of it.  
THANK YOU gentleman!  

Last week the AMA put out a Call to Action request to 
the membership.  Please if you haven’t taken the time to 
read it, you need to.  It’s posted on the Website for your 
review and response.   

Hope to see you all at the field! 

�

�Vice Presidents Corner: by Gary Cummings 

Hello Guy's (and ladies); as I write this we could use an improvement in the weather. However, it is coming and we are 
going to have some great flying days soon.   
 
As many of you know we now have a sign in sheet at our meeting. This is to be able to have a record of who attends and 
when for the meetings. We have really not recorded this info before, but it will be useful and give insight as to how things 
are going. Thanks for your cooperation, and please make sure you sign the roster each month.  
 
See you at next meeting, Till Then --- Happy Flying! 
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March Meeting Minutes; by Bill Lake 
 

Meeting was called to order by James Meadows at 7 PM.  James’ comments:   

·  Several presentations planned for this meeting have been deferred due to circumstances beyond our control. 
·  The Club has a SPA Event on April 23rd and it is being led by Gary Alphin.  The club has been doing these since 2007. 
·  Ed Kettler is leading the Warbirds event on May 14th. This is our 20th year. 
·  The club is missing some equipment from the storage shed and would like to have it returned.  If anyone has borrowed 

tables, traffic cones and other miscellaneous items, please return them ASAP. 

Bill Lake (Secretary) 

·  Ed Kettler has a HiTec HPP-22 PC Programmer for use with HiTec transmitters and receivers for sale if anyone is 
interested. 

·  Joe Jopling was hospitalized last evening with heart issues and is expected to be in Harris Methodist Hospital for a 
couple of days.  Please keep Joe in your thoughts and prayers. 

·  The Texas Wings RC Club is having their Giant Scale Fly-in & Fun Fly March 31 – April 3 rd.  More details on the flyer 
available at the front table. 

·  Texoma RC in Sherman TX is holding an All Electric Extravaganza on May 7.  More details available. 
·  Ken Knotts made a motion to dismiss the reading of the February meeting minutes since they were included in the 

recent newsletter and are available on the webpage.  The motion was seconded by Benny Throne and passed. 
·  James mentioned a gentleman approached him about selling an Avistar Select that he bought for his son who never 

really got into the sport.  Contact James if interested. 
·  Woody Lake made a grand Show & Tell presentation of his Hanger Nine Spitfire.  Not a stock finish and makes your 

bird stand apart from other ARFs.  Pilot figure was painted using ‘Aces of Iron Techniques’.  Used Testors paints and 
sealed with Top Flite Luster Coat Satin.  Cut rags to a pattern as desired, laid across aircraft and spray painted areas.   

·  James Meadows showed his new Jump Starter available eBay for $39.00.  Will actually jump your car 20 times without 
recharging.  He wired it to his a/c starter and it works great.  About the size of a smart phone.  Also has a flashlight. 

Chris Berardi (Treasurer)  

·  The many raffle items tonight brought in much more money than normal and most donated by Joey Tamez and JT’s 
Hobbies.  Also Woody Lake has donated $15-20 worth to many meetings as well as preparing our club newsletter each 
month. Terry Thorpe also donated an Orange Receiver for this meeting.   

·  Thank you to the many members who have voluntarily added money to their dues checks to support the club.   
·  We currently have 167 members of which 125 are Individual members, 29 Family members, two Associates, and ten 

Life Members. 
·  Joe Jopling recently loaded a Google Earth file with all our members’ addresses and it shows where our members are 

located throughout the area.  It is quite interesting and is available from Joe if you are interested. 
·  Budget data was discussed and the club remains financially solvent. 

Mel Wells (Safety) 

·  Mel discussed the Club Leader Program and then made a detailed presentation of the AMA Safety Codes.  He 
mentioned that a newly updated Safety Rules sign was posted at the field last week and encouraged all fliers to review 
the rules periodically and to do their part in ensuring all fliers fully comply with the safety rules.  Common sense should 
always prevail. 
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Old Business 

·  Rex Anderson was presented with last year’s President’s Training Award by Tom Blakeney (past President).  
·  Training has begun for the year.  Ken & Woody had a dozen trainees last week.  Off to a good start. 
·  James Meadows recognized Steve Ehlers for his efforts to garner and maintain the coveted AMA Gold Leader’s Club.  

James made a presentation on the details of the Gold Leader Club and where the club stands in meeting the 
requirements.  Still looking for a volunteer to lead the effort to continue at the Gold Level this calendar year. 

·  Thank you to the Buffalo West staff for the hospitality and grand service. 
·  Still looking for volunteers to work on the Marketing Committee. 
·  Bill Lake conducted the club raffle.  Numerous prizes were awarded to the members. 
·  Gerry Stanford discussed the SAE results and efforts of many members.  Some Lessons Learned were identified and 

more discussions will take place in subsequent team meetings.  Accolades were made to Ken Knotts for his commitment, 
tireless efforts organizing, and exceptional execution of the many details of the SAE.  Several workers endured through 
a day of rain working to prepare the site.  Parking issues arose due to the rain soaked ground but were alleviated. 

·  Tom Blakeney thanked Gerry for his co-chairmanship and numerous contributions and efforts that significantly 
contributed to the success of the SAE.  The club received many complements.  It was the smoothest of the six events he 
has participated in.  The rain complicated matters but the team endeavored and found workarounds. 

·  Approximately 58 (of 160) club members participated as volunteers.  The event brought in $4500 in donations as well as 
$450 from SAE for the new sound system.  Thanks to Chris Berardi for that. 

·  March 10-12, 2017 is the next SAE. Mark your calendar. 
·  Two Walkie Talkies did not come back to the club from the inspection site.  If you have them, please return them. 
·  Robin Blakeney presented gift cards to the awesome ladies who worked tirelessly in support of the SAE.  Jeanne Alphin, 

Joyce Knotts, Liz Sparks, Joanne ----, -----  Ensign. (sorry I failed to get complete names) 
·  SAE Raffle Items:  Winners are annotated on the attendee list below.  Only one prize per person, but may retain or 

trade up if name pulled additional times.  Raffle items are not eligible for return. 

Attendees: 

Bill Lake  
Tab Bowland * 
Gary Alphin * 
Larry Fuller * 
Ken Knotts 
Gary James * 
Mark Wheeler * 
Gerry Stanford * 
Chris Berardi * 
Ed Kettler *  
Gary Cummings * 
Joey Tamez 
Verne Bell 
Chuck McLeroy 
David Hudson * 

Dennis Niles 
Kip Niles 
Mel Wells * 
Jeff Miller 
Ian Waring * 
Ed Furche 
Woody Lake * 
James Meadows 
Terry Thorpe 
Travis Berry * 
Marv Berry 
Mark Ehlers * 
Tommy Perry 
Tom Blakeney 
Ben Throne 

JC Dean 
Carl Rivers * 
Paul Metz 
Garry Rife *  
Jon Thiebaud 
Peter Lucas *  
Steve Ehlers 
Mike Schroeder * 
Grant Schroeder 
Rob Lowe * 
Eric Thompson 
Rex Anderson 
Gary Nelson * 

* The following were not present, but won SAE prizes: 
 

Jason Meadows * 
Rich Inge * 
Jonathon Webb *  
Ralph Stutts * 
Jim Crane * 
Dave Shafer * 

Juan Williams * 
Paul Willendorf  * 
Andy Huebner * 
Andy Peurifoy * 
Chad Frasier * 
John Febow * 

Joe Joplin * 
Blake Arnold * 
Chip Mull * 
Bob Danewitz * 
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 Treasurers Report: by Chris Berardi 
 
Hello Thunderbirds! I missed writing an article last month 
as I was off in California for the week on business. Upon 
my return, I was able to spend a couple of evenings out at 
the field flying my Dirty Birdy and trying to get some sort 
of practice in between strong winds and rain. It’s that time 
of year when we know the weather is going to be highly 
variable, and if you are lucky, your free time might 
coincide with a flyable opportunity. Such was the occasion 
last Thursday - training day. It was probably one of the 
prettiest evenings we have had this year, and there were 
plenty of Thunderbirds and students on the runaway to 
take advantage of it. 

If you need some help with a model, or your stick fingers 
are feeling a little rusty, you could take advantage of some 

1:1 instruction on Thursdays. Generally, we have 
instructors for both fixed wing and helicopter (yours truly 
doing the heli instruction). It’s an opportunity to freshen 
up those reflexes with a qualified instructor to guide you. 
Our training sessions are run every Thursday during DST 
from 4:30pm until dark. No matter how good you think 
you are, it’s always possible you will learn something new - 
if you are open to such a thing! 

Membership 

We have picked up quite a few new and renewing members 
since March and the club is definitely in the normal range 
of what we expect for overall membership numbers.  

 
Here’s how we stand: 

Membership Type Count 

Individual 129 
Family 29 

Associate 2 
Life 10 

Service 1 
TOTAL 171 

 

Per our bylaws, we will be publishing our membership 
roster in the newsletter. We’ve had some debate about 
what information to publish and agreed that the bare 
minimum is appropriate. 

I’ve included a picture of me in the early ‘80s with a Mike 
Birch, “International.” The International was a Cap ricorn 
that was enlarged 10% for the new pattern. Power was an 
OPS Super 60, SPA (front intake, rear exhaust) and radio 
was a Futaba “gold” on AM. 

 

That’s it until next month - Fly safe. 

AMA Member Call to Action: by James Meadows 
�
Dear AMA members, 
The U.S. Senate is currently considering amendments to the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) Reauthorization Act 
of 2016. We need your help today to ensure this proposed legislation fully protects the model aircraft community. 
Click here now to urge your Senators to support Senator Inhofe's amendment number 3596 to the FAA Reauthorization 
Act of 2016. <http://cl.exct.net/?qs=0366531f321cbe14ea82d3dff54b7993afca6d9df2cd130d898709f220d43cbd> 
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As you know, we are pleased that the Senate's proposed legislation preserves a community-based approach to managing 
the recreational community by maintaining the Special Rule for Model Aircraft. However, at the same time, we are 
concerned with additional provisions in this bill that could detrimentally impact our community. 
 
These new provisions would require all UAS, including model aircraft, to meet new FAA design and production standards 
and impose unnecessary regulation on hobbyists who often build their own models at home. The bill also requires modelers 
to obtain permission from air traffic control when flying within 5 miles of towered airports which could jeopardize 
hundreds of existing flying sites. And if passed, the bill would require model aircraft enthusiasts to take an online FAA 
safety test and carry proof of passing the test when flying. These new directives would undermine the model aircraft 
activity and detract from the creativity, innovation and enjoyment of the hobby. 
By supporting Senator Inhofe's amendment number 3596, you can help stop this from happening. This critical amendment 
would maintain the basic intent of the Senate's proposed legislation, while lessening the negative impact on the model 
aircraft community. 
As always, thank you for your support of AMA and your efforts to protect our community. 
�
Sincerely, 
AMA Government Affairs 

�
Spring SPA Competition (April 23rd) 

This coming weekend is our annual Spring SPA event. Please plan to attend and support Gary and Ken to make this a 
success.  Great flying, good food, and camaraderie are on the agenda and abundant. 
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SAFETY CORNER 
 

Greetings to all RC pilots everywhere. No lectures, no does and don’ts, no politics, no reading of the rules. No Sir, not from 
me this month. What I would like to say, is that there has been a lot of energy expended and I dare say hundreds of hours 
spent by dozens of club members and non-club members since the flooding last Spring and Fall to get Thunderbird RC 
Field back in tip top shape, and it was a total success. Our flying field is beautiful. Many thanks to all of you. Now; LET’S 
GO FLYING GUYS AND GALS and have some fun. Use common sense, be courteous around your fellow modelers, and 
listen to the tall tales of the old guys. Their stories always have some great lessons about our hobby. 
Until next month. 
 
Mel wells  safetycoordinator@fwthunderbirds.org 
 
Warbird Fly-In May 14th : by Woody Lake 
 
Twenty years ago I CD’d our first warbird flyin and  had no idea the longevity it would have. The first was held in May 
1995 and an overwhelming 13 pilots registered. In 1996 I did not hold the warbird flyin and caught more Flak than a B-17 
over Berlin. With that in mind Terry Thorpe and I h osted the warbird from 1997 through 2012. In 2013 Ed Kettler took 
over command and the “old Man”, and I do mean old man, decided it was time to retire and pass on the reigns’ to Ed. Our 
little warbird grew not only numbers but also in notoriety throughout our area and District VIII as well. One year we 
registered 75 pilots representing all states in our district, Texas, New Mexico, Oklahoma, Louisiana, and Arkansas.  
It reminds me of a class reunion seeing folks you have come to know and enjoy with a common interest in warbirds. To all 
of you that supported our event over the years a sincere and heartfelt Thank You as it wouldn’t have been possible 
without each and every one of you. 
This year marks our 20th anniversary and I’m looking forward to a great time to be had by all. JOIN US. 
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Texas Wings Big Bird Fly-in 
 
CD Roman Paryz, Texas Wings, held a first class big Bird 
Fly-in. 

 

 Saturday’s weather was beautiful, blue skies and lights 
winds. Aircraft types ranged from aerobatic, to warbird, to 
biplanes, to general aviation cubs. Also on hand there were 
some Hollywood celebrities pilots; Minions, Rocky 
Raccoon, Snoopy, and Dusty from the Disney movie 
“Planes”. Dusty was built by Robert Boyd from Justin 

Texas. It was designed from a plastic model seen in the fore 
ground.  

 

Most flight demos were 3D Aerobatics that wowed the 
spectator crowd. Attrition was minimal.  

Nothing better than the smell and taste of hamburgers 
cooked on a grill. Great food, people, and flying. Mark 
your calendar for next year. 

 

 

THUNDERBIRD 2016 CALENDAR 
 

DATE   EVENT     POINT OF CONTACT 
 
April 23   Senior Pattern    Gary Alphin 
 
May 14   Warbird Fly-in    Ed Kettler 
 
May 21   Pylon Race     Gary James/ Sarge Bell 
 
June   Old Farts 
 
July 4   Club Picnic     Club Officers 
 
August   Float Fly (Camp Joy) 
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    National Model Aviation Day  Ed Kettler 
 
October 15-16  Senior Pattern    Ken Knotts 
 
October   Benbrook Heritage Fest   Woody Lake 
 
November   Texas Electric Expo    Tom Blakeney 
 
November   Winter Float Fly 
 
November 19-20  Pylon Race     Gary James/ Sarge Bell 
 
November   Toys for Tots     Steve Ehlers 
 
December   Christmas Party    Club Officers 
 
  

SPA       WARBIRD 
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President:  James Meadows 
E-Mail: jamslam1099@gmail.com

Vice President:  Gary Cummings 
E-Mail: 
gary.a.cummings@sbcglobal.net�
 

Secretary:  Bill Lake�
E-Mail: wjl728@yahoo.com 

Treasurer:  Chris Berardi        
E-Mail: mikadopilot@gmail.com 

Safety Officer: Mel Wells               
E-Mail: malekat@sbcglobal.net   

Pilot’s Log:  Woody Lake                       
E-Mail: at6pilot@att.net�����������������������������������
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Club Officers 2016 
 

          
Pres: James Meadows VP: Gary Cummings Sec: Bill Lake  Safety: Mel Wells  Treas: Chris Berardi 
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Roy’s Hobby Shop  817 268-0210   JT’s Hobby Shop  817 244-6171 
1309 Norwood Dr. Hurst TX 76053   8808 Camp Bowie Blvd. Fort Worth TX 76116 
www.royshobby.com     jtshobby@yahoo.com�

 
Member Projects 
 

 
Mel’s Zero    Woody’s P-40   Terry’s Hellcat and Sea Fury 
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WARBIRDS PAST 
 
The following are some photos of past Warbird Flyins: 
 

2000 

 
 

2005 
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2006 

 
 

2008 

 
 
 


